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DISCLAIMER:  The charges against each defendant are merely an accusation and all defendants are 

presumed innocent unless proven guilty in a court of law. 
 

On 12-16-21, officers were dispatched to the 500 block of Dixie Highway for a criminal damage to property 

report. A long scratch was purposely done to the vehicle parked unoccupied at that location. The case will be 

investigated by a detective.  

 

On  12-20-21, Zullivan Lugalde Morales, 38, 500 block of Bellarmine, Joliet, was stopped at Indiana Avenue 

and Western and found to have no valid drivers license. He was arrested and later bonded out. 

 

On 12-21-21, Steven J. Smothers, 35, 600 block of Fairview Avenue, Bourbonnais, was stopped for traffic 

related offense and found to have a suspended drivers license. He was issued citations and was released.  

 

On 12-21-21, Officers were called to the 600 block of Reed Street for a domestic disturbance. After determining 

that there was no physical altercation, officers maintained peace until one of the parties left the residence.  

 

On 12-23-21, officers were called to the 300 block of Timbers Bluff Trail for offenders that threw eggs at the 

victim’s home. Responding officers did not locate the offenders and it was referred to investigations. 

 

On 12-25-21, officers were called to the 600 block of Elm Street for a domestic related escort. Upon arrival it 

was learned that one of the parties had an unserved order of protection. BPD officers served the order and 

maintained peace until one of the parties left the home. 

 

On 12-25-21, Arnold Jones, 35, 2300 block of Tennessee Street, Gary, Indiana, was stopped for traffic related 

infractions and found to have a suspended drivers license. He bonded out shortly after the arrest. 

 

On 12-26-21, officers were called to a home in the 1100 block of Cherry Lane for a domestic disturbance. 

Officers determined that there was no physical altercation and maintained peace until one of the occupants left 

the home.  

 

 

 

 

 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Chief Terry Lemming 

724 Penfield Street, Beecher, IL  60401 

708-946-6388 

 


